


TOWN OF WINCHESTER
AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST 
Tuesday, January 24, 2023
Meeting Minutes

OPENING
Chair Marty Jones called the meeting to order at 5pm via zoom remote participation. 
The following Affordable Housing Trust (AHT) members were present: Marty Jones (Chair), Carey Sue Barney (Vice Chair), Acting Town Manager Beth Rudolph, Mike Bettencourt (Select Board), Robin Swan, and Stacey Irizarry. Kris Galletta and Michael Queenan were absent.

BUSINESS

1. Subcommittee Reports
a. Ms. Jones stated that the subcommittee was still working on their draft AHT strategies and goals with Shelly Goehring, and would report back at the next meeting. 

2. Updates on Housing Development Projects
a. Watefield Lot Project – Civico is currently completing the due diligence process and the Select Board is reviewing the pre-permitting set that was submitted in mid-December. The Board is likely to review at their February 6th meeting.
b. 87 – 89 Cross Street – DHCD held a site walk several weeks ago with the applicant and Town representatives. We expect a decision from DHCD in the coming weeks. Once received, the applicant would be able to apply for a comprehensive permit with the ZBA. 
c. 10 Converse Place – The Conservation Commission denied the project under both the Wetlands Protection Act and the local bylaw. 
d. 654 Main Street – The Planning Board approval was appealed by abutters.
e. Washington & Swanton Street – The LDA has been signed and Melanson is moving forward with the due diligence process. 
f. River Street and Cambridge Street 40B Projects – The developer has indicated that they hope to have units available for rent by late summer. The Housing Partnership Board is interested in helping to advertise the availability of these units in the coming months.

3. New Business
a. Ms. Jones noted that the Town’s Housing Production Plan expires later this year. The Select Board will need to discuss the plan to update the document in the coming months. 


4. Meeting Schedule
a. The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 28th at 5pm via remote participation.


Meeting adjourned at 5:37pm.



